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A letter from the President…

Looking Back on 2009
Since this is the first newsletter of 2010, let’s take a moment to look back on last year.  Here are some highlights from 2009.

In the events category, most happen over the winter when the weather outside is frightful and riding inside is preferable.  We hosted the traditional team sorting events, while continuing to run the winter gymkhana series in partnership with Readington Trail Association.  In addition, our friends from the American Saddlebred Horse Association of NJ came back again to host their tournament series, which is always a show to see.  

We tried something new this past summer, Friday night gymkhanas.  We encouraged people to come early with their picnic dinner and visit before the show.  The idea was for 
everything to be low key from the start time, around 7pm, to the entry fee, just enough to cover the insurance, to the work involved in putting it on, well  maybe.   Overall, I would say it turned out as planned, low key but fun, and a good way to wind down the week.
In the fall, we hosted a fundraiser for the Park Pavilion Fund.  The fundraiser was a combination of two events; a well attended gymkhana combined with our first ever tack sale.  Needless to say, the fundraiser was a resounding success and it allowed us to donate $1,250 to this worthy cause.  We also had our first Joe Corbi pizza fundraiser, and it too was very successful, with the funds going toward improvements to the footing.  

Another first for AEA was the sponsorship of a tent at a Tinicuim polo match to benefit Dreams Come True Therapeutic Riding program in Pittstown.  AEA family and friends were invited to come watch a competitive polo match in the shade, while enjoying everyone’s favorite dish.   Those in attendance gave positive feedback.

 In the improvements category, we have some things to boast about at the barn.  How about those new Lucite sidelights in the indoor replaced by the Aversa brothers?  In addition to making it brighter in the indoor, they even make it warmer and the freshly painted indoor was a plus.  Then there was the new sliding door to the spectator area, a donation of labor and material from a local resident, Charlie Mann, who is not even an AEA member.  Let’s not forget the upgraded sound system with speakers in all parts of the barn, during every event.   Thanks to another local Alexandria resident, Pete Duffy, the new plexiglass windows separating the meeting room from the indoor make watching events a real pleasure.

In the special project category, the 25 MPH signs you see on township roads was completed in 2009.  And last but not least, the big trail 
project at Schick made significant progress last year, including the addition of a second grant for a future parking lot and the repair of an old bridge.

Everything mentioned above took someone’s time and dedication to make it a success.  To each and every person who worked on these, I say thank you from all of us.  

When you look back on the year, and see what we accomplished, I think we can all be proud.  I’m not sure we can do better in 2010, but it will be fun trying.      .

- Judy

*****************************************

AEA and Amwell Valley Hounds Pony Club

Team Up on June 26, 2010

 June 26, 2010, the AEA and the Amwell Valley Hounds Pony Club will jointly host what we hope will become an annual event - The Hunter Trials.  We will host this event at the Alexandria Park, and will be organizing it and building jumps for it in the coming months.  Please put the event on your calendar.  We hope to have a good showing from the AEA membership, as it will be an approachable event for both younger/older and less/more experienced riders.  If you are interested in volunteering, either before or at the event (or both!), please contact Katie Wigness, 479 4967 or ktwigness@gmail.com.   Thanks!
*****************************************

Gentlemen….Beware !
Since our last newsletter the question has been asked; asked well more than once, as a matter of fact. Just who are these ‘Desperate Horsewives’?? Do they ever show up at the indoor? They have to live in Alexandria.

 Supposedly they ride about on certain public byways. Supposedly once they are seen, they are not to be forgotten. But who are they? How’s a cowboy to be certain that he’s seen one?... much less four!

 Cowboy, the answer to your question is… you’ll know!”

We only know that some of the HORSEwives are AEA members, some (regrettably) are not. They are all singularly striking women, each to her own device. But when they ride, they ride as one. And, Cowboy, they aren’t out there to shine your spurs. They’re having a lot more fun than that! So head the other way.

Truth be told, the Desperate Horsewives have retreated a bit since the first story gained press; a result that this reporter did not seek. Maybe it’s just the winter. But the Horsewives don’t seek anyone’s attention. One of them, the reader might be surprised,
quietly but regularly contributes to the AEA voluntary workload. But,Oops, we’ve already said too much.

Sooner or later the identity of one or two of the Horsewives will somehow be revealed to you. Then, if you’re real lucky, all of them.  An unknown of this renown cannot stay this way forever. But, in the meantime, we’ll leave you with one $64 question… Was one of the Desperate Horsewives at the last AEA General Membership meeting on January 27th?

· Pete Tucker

****************************************                                                                                                

Dates to Remember!
Gymkhana



Saturday March 6, 2010


Saturday April 3, 2010
Equine Masters Championship
 
March 27 & 28 at 7 Springs Farm - 
 www.7SFarm.com for details.

Community Day


June 5, 2010
Art Exhibit and Wine Tasting 


Saturday, September 25. 2010
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****************************************

Tid-Bits by “Tuck”

This reporter met up with a work detail at the indoor not long ago. John Alexis brought over his tractor with a new piece of grooming equipment that seems quite ‘cutting edge’.  John, Tom Aversa, Sal Aversa, Dick Kimsey and I gathered to prepare for and apply calcium chloride, a dust control measure.

They did a beautiful job; even retrieved part of a metal drain housing that definitely didn’t belong in any footing! With the job done and as they left I thought to myself, “Now there goes a bunch of guys, none of whom ride in this indoor, but they’re here keeping it maintained. That’s what makes this a great organization; just keeping hooves on the ground. Whatever it takes!

A little editorial privilege…. From those of us who do ride indoors thanks to ”our heroes”.
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****************************************
The AEA ‘Trail Owners Tribute’ cocktail party at the Quakertown Gun Club was a festive occasion. (I guess it’s not PC to call it the gun club anymore, but that’s how us natives remember it!) So, you’ll pardon me, please.

So many folks were there that the place was busting at the seams. And that’s good!

This particular attendee lapsed inexplicably into what was a new mode of party protocol for me. Maybe it’s just the layout of the place but anyone attending a party at the club will eventually meander to the back room. It happens to be the bar room, but whether the guest is a drinker or not doesn’t matter. That person will still amble through. 

So there I sat, perched at the bar for the entire evening. It may sound as though I was being a tad reclusive, but actually not. I got to chat with most everybody there. Had a great time!

Then, at length, it dawned on me! In all my party-going career, which, truth be told, has many chapters, why haven’t I ever just sat tight like this and just let everybody swim by like I was a lone fish in the aquarium? DUH! This is the way to go to a party!! … I guess just another subtle benefit of AEA membership that doesn’t immediately become obvious!

****************************************

AEA & Alexandria Historical Society Team up

Plans are under way for the fall horse art exhibit and wine tasting at the Prevost House on Frenchtown/Milford Road on Saturday September 25, 2010.  Save the date, as it will be another first for AEA.
The art work will revolve around horses, and will include paintings, photographs, 
sculptures, etc.   The curators are open to any piece, any medium.  Even consider entering things such as a fancy bridle, a funky crop or an ornate saddle.   The art will be on loan to the show for approximately a month, so look around and see if perhaps you have something you would like to share with others during the event. 
For more information or if you would like to share your favorite horse related art, please  contact Chiara Chandoha, the AEA contact/expert behind the scenes, at kittycatchiara@aol.com or by phone 908-328-3819.  

 ****************************************

A Triumphant Return for Saturday Gymkhanas

GYMKHANA … THRILLING FOR ALL
Seconds tick quickly as horse and rider rounds a barrel as fast as they can go!  Spectators are cheering from either inside the meeting room where the warmth of a large, crackling fire abounds or from the spectator area inside the arena.  There is silence after all competitors have crossed the finish line, everyone holding their breath until the announcer declares the winners!  There are cheers or groans from all who have competed.  Some thrilled with their ribbons from 1st place through 6th.  Others waiting for the next class to prove themselves a winner too!  That’s a Saturday afternoon gymkhana at Alexandria Park Indoor Arena. 
All in all, the winter series gymkhanas are a great day of fun for competitors, horses and spectators alike.   As the winter series winds down, the points for the top 5 contenders in each division, Junior and Open, have been posted below.  This year, prizes will be awarded to Champion and Reserve Champion of each division at the end of the series.

Check the results to see where you stand!  It should be an exciting finish!

If you have not joined us we have two left, March and April.  (Gymkhanas are held the 1st Saturday of each month, November through April)  Even if you have not participated in the past, it’s not too late to come and experience the fun!   No matter what discipline, everyone is welcome ranging from the beginner to the more serious barrel racer.  It’s a great day of fellowship, competition, and community!

At the last gymkhana we were pleased to have A La Cart Cuisine, a food cart which provided delicious coffee, muffins, soup, chili and the like, reasonably priced for your enjoyment.  They will be available in the parking lot outside the indoor arena for the next two gymkhanas.

So what are you waiting for?  Start digging out your truck and trailer from the recent blizzard and join us on Saturday, March 6th at 10:00am.  See you there!

For more information or to volunteer, call Becky Nicoletti at 908-268-6026 or Therese Kimsey at 908-996-7775.

STANDINGS THROUGH

FEBRUARY 20TH, 2010-

(Please call Becky for points if name is not listed)

JUNIOR
HORSE
POINTS

Jamie 

Leunberger 
Autobahn
134

Elise 

Leuenberger
I Love Lucy
106

Megan 

VanNest
Monty

105

Toni 

Berezny
Honey

 61

Jessica 

Ruffa

Glory

 40



 

OPEN

Michele 

Albright
Bloody Hell
122

Rachel 

Kimsey

Flame

 98

Steve 

Luoni

DJ

 70

Michele 

Albright
Rio

 48

Bill

Pronte

 40

  ****************************************
Shavings!

Everyone (almost) uses them, and we all look to save money, right?  We have looked into the idea of purchasing a tractor-trailer load of bagged shavings and splitting the load among interested AEA members. We have a quote from Royal Wood Shavings, for their 2.8 and 3.25 cu foot bags, medium size shavings.  The cost for the 3.25 cu foot bags (most comparable to what you buy at Sergeantsville or Tractor Supply) is $3.95 per bag.  This is a savings of approximately $2 per bag, over the price from Sergeantsville.  The trailer delivers 1,122 bags per load, floor loaded.  (There is an option for pallet loads, but the price is more, and everyone would need a forklift or tractor with forks to get the pallets home).  The trailer would park and be available at the park for unloading, and the participating members would be responsible for unloading their own portion of the shavings within the specified time period, usually 2-3 hours.   Obviously, the participating members also would be responsible for paying for their portion of shavings.  If there is interest, I will follow up and get more details.  Please contact Katie Wigness at 479 4967 or ktwigness@gmail.com. 
  ****************************************
Classifieds
For Sale: 20' Stock Trailer, New Tires, 
Great Condition, $1500.
If interested, call Tom Aversa at (908) 892-1626
********
Quality Horse Hay For Sale
Made for horses
by people who own horses
·     1st cutting Timothy/Orchard Grass Mix $5.00 per bale 
·     2nd cutting Orchard Grass (Alpacas love it too!) $6.00 per bale 
Saturday pick up at barn 10:00 AM - 4:00 PM. 
Contact Carl @ 732-735-6109, Lil' RR Farms LLC, Flemington, NJ    

Minimal charge for delivery within 10 miles. For quantities of 100 bales or more, call for price. 
****************************************
Until Next time………
No hour of life is wasted that is spent in the saddle.  ~Winston Churchill
Have a wonderful springtime season!  See you next time….
-  Kathy
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